Lee Recreation Commission						February 6, 2012

Present:  Phil Sanborn, Geoff Carlton, John Shea, Dawn Genes, Dave Young

Guests:  Andrew Wilson, Wilson Designs, Mark Kustra, Lee Fireman’s Association


OLD BUSINESS
Ice Skating Party
The first ice skating party was held at Little River Park on Saturday, January 21 from 3 to 6 pm.  It was a success by all counts.  There was music, a bonfire, hot chocolate.  The Fire Department was there with the fire truck.  The attendance was good.  It was a cold day but everyone had fun.
The next ice skating party will be on Sunday, February 19 from 1-3 pm.

NEW BUSINESS
Park Entrance Sign and Information Kiosk at Little River Park
Andrew Wilson presented some conceptual designs for a Little River Park entrance sign and a kiosk to put up information about the park.  Andrew is proposing a natural looking sign and using cedar and mahogany.
Geoff made a motion that Andrew Wilson move forward with the construction of a park entrance sign for a price not to exceed $999 to come from the Recreation revolving fund account.  Seconded by John.  Motion passed.
Geoff also made a motion that Andrew Wilson move forward with the construction of an information kiosk for a price not to exceed $999 to come from the Land and Water Conservation Fund Trails Grant.  Seconded by John.  Motion passed.
Town Meeting Deliberative Session
Last Saturday was the deliberative session on warrant articles for Town voting.  During the session there was more than an hour spent discussing the pros and cons of artificial turf at Little River Park.  Geoff had offered a motion to change the price being asked of the town.  A price quote Geoff received the night before the deliberative session was to construct a turf field for $410,000.  (The stone base was previously purchased and subgrading has already been completed.  After the motion passed to change the amount another motion was made to change the amount to zero.  This motion passed.  Therefore, the warrant article going before the town on March 13 will not give a clear indication of what the voters want.
John asked if ORYA or the school district is willing to put in writing that they will rent the fields?  Phil and Dave felt that a letter of intent would be best to show their interest.  
The Rec Commission reviewed what we discussed at our December meeting and how we had all agreed at that time that we really do not want an intensively used field.  Phil does not want this across the street from his house and neither do the other abutters.  If we are aggressive at renting the field and it is used mainly by outside of Lee groups then it is not a Lee field for Lee residents.  None of us wants this.  This needs to be a field for Lee and for our Oyster River community.  Phil also stated that we must have this work out to be something that economically can happen for the same price as a grass field or less.  We should not be supporting it if the cost is more.
John asked Dawn why she is opposed to a turf field at Little River Park.  She gave her reasons as the following:
1. This is the wrong location for a field that will need to be used intensively to justify the cost.  She does not want to see lots of groups in and out of the park, particularly if they are from out of town.  Why go to this expense for non-Lee users?
2. This is too great an expense to be borne by Lee alone if we are proposing it as a benefit to the school district and the partner towns of Durham and Madbury.
3. A protective fence around the turf field will take away from the aesthetics of the park.
4. The cost of replacement every 10 to 15 years will be a major burden to the town.  
5. The replacement will cause major disruption to the park for four weeks or more with massive equipment coming in to tear out the old material and bring in new material.  Extremely large equipment will be passing the playground, pavilion and parking lot creating a safety hazard and making the park un-enjoyable during reconstruction which is likely to be the summer months.
6. Grass fields are natural and fit with the feel of a rural community park.
7. Grass fields are less expensive to build and maintain.  The numbers used in the presentation at deliberative session were not accurate.
Dawn suggested that there be an independent third party that looks at this proposal and provides some cross checking of the analysis.  She also suggested that there be a group from Lee, Madbury and Durham to look at this proposal so that there might be an opportunity for collaboration and if in fact it is a benefit to all three towns then perhaps a new funding structure could be considered.
Phil agreed that we need an outside independent committee look at this and come back to the Recreation Commission with their findings.  In the meantime, we should see if the school district is more willing to discuss cost-sharing on the expense of a turf field.
The DES Stormwater permit for development at Little River Park does not expire until 2015.
Phil said that we will soon need a central person (hired part time) to schedule and coordinate activities at Little river Park and for other Lee Recreation activities.  John said someone needs to be near the phone to be able to answer questions and scheduling for us.  John thinks this is a good idea.
Events at Little River Park
Lee Fireman’s Association, represented by Mark Kustra, came to the meeting to ask what the organization can do to assist with events at the park.  The limited members of the Lee Recreation Commission are spread pretty thin to be able to be at every event or plan every event.
Since the Lee Country Fair will not happen in 2012 the Fireman’s Association is looking at what they can do as a fundraiser.  They would like to know ahead of time what kind of commitment is needed to assist.
The 2011 Little River Fest was a success and it was an event that had several groups supporting it.  The Agriculture Commission hosted the supper.  The Firemen’s Association did the safety events.  The Recreation Commission did the bonfire, baseball, games, BMX show, etc.
Dave suggested that the Town of Lee consider forming a Fair Commission so that the organizers are protected.  Phil thinks this is a good idea and we should talk with the Selectmen about this.
Mark said that the sponsors for the baseball field are some of the same sponsors of the past fair.  By not having two events this year this will be easier on the sponsors.
Mark said that more games are needed for the kids and the Fireman’s Association can help with this.  They could do the peddle tractor pull.  Phil said that help is needed for assistance for parking.  Geoff wants to add fireworks.
Dawn suggested that we get started with an organizing committee and start getting commitments for responsibilities for different aspects of the event.  Planning will need to start in a few months.  The Fireman’s Association, the Agriculture Commission, the Recreation Commission and possible the Lee Church should take part in the planning.

OTHER BUSINESS
The Men’s Wooden Bat League will be renting the baseball field again this year.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Dave asked about Frisbee golf.  Rick Miller is very interested in this.

Upcoming Events
Ice Skating Party – Sunday, February 19, 1-3 pm
Easter Egg Hunt – Saturday, April 7
Fishing Derby – Saturday, May 12
Opening Day for Baseball – Some day in May


The meeting adjourned at 9:19 pm.  Next meeting is Monday, March 5

